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June 16, 2021 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

We are pleased to announce that we will have the opportunity for students to come 

together as a class and retrieve their personal belongings from their classrooms. The 

purpose of providing an end-of-year on-site opportunity for each homeroom class is for 

students to have an opportunity for closure and connection with their fellow students in 

their class. Participation is optional for families.  

The classroom gathering and activities will take place outdoors with students (Gr. 1-8) 

wearing masks and staff wearing LKDSB provided PPE. Students are to complete the 

Ontario COVID-19 school and childcare screening (https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-

screening/) before attending. Hand hygiene and physical distancing will also be in effect. 

Student participation is to be noted by the teacher (present or not) for contact tracing 

purposes. 

The list below provides further details for these scheduled days: 

- The final day of synchronous learning will be Thursday, June 24. For students 

attending on-site event on Thursday, June 24, the outdoor opportunity will serve 

as the synchronous learning time for the day. 

- Individual classes will be scheduled to attend the school for 45 minutes the morning 

of either Thursday, June 24th or Friday, June 25th 

- Parents or guardians will need to drop students off and pick them up at the 

specified times. Any parents who choose to remain on site in the parking area will 

be asked to refrain from gathering and observe masking and social distancing 

protocols 

- Students will enter the yard using their normal route to go to their regular entry 

door 

- All student technology will be returned on this day (see instructions below) 

- If a family is unable to come on the scheduled day, items can be picked up by 

making an appointment on Thursday or Friday afternoon.  Monday will be available 

if required. Please call the school to make an appointment 
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In the event of rain, we will use the covered walkways at the school to meet under and get 

items. The time of the gathering will be shortened to 15 -20 minutes due to lack of space. 

Social distancing protocols will still be observed. 

Thursday, June 24 

 Class 1 Class 2 

9:30 -10:15 Gravelle McPhail 

10:45 – 11:30 Newport Leckie  

 

Friday, June 25 

 Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 
9:30 -10:15 Gordon Landon  

10:45 – 11:30 Singh/Strangway Barber  Rops 
 

Return of Technology 

On your child’s day to attend, we are asking that their devices and power cords/charging 

devices be returned to the school. This includes all devices given out last year and this year 

including iPads, Chromebooks and Rocket Hubs. Any devices that are not returned will be 

locked remotely by our I.T. Department.  

iPads may contain personal/private information and may retain logins to accounts, 

including personal accounts such as social media.  Please ensure that any personal 

information is removed from the iPad (e.g. photos, videos, documents), and students sign 

out of any applications or websites where they may have an account.  

Chromebooks are shared devices by design and do not hold personal information or 

logins, and so should not contain any personal/private information or retain login 

information. 

Report Cards 

Student report cards will be distributed on the day students attend the school. Any reports 

not picked up will be mailed Monday June 28th.  


